
 

MONDAY MORNING MINUTES 
AUGUST 16, 2021 

  
Meeting opened at 9am led by Marilyn Bullington located in the AC room. Health report: Louise Chase is still in hospital. 
Jeanne Leach is at home with home care. Barb Chappel is home but is still very weak. She is receiving therapy. Larry 
Guillam is due to go home, but is still in major pain. Dave and Joy Ochs are back at the TIP after Dave’s extensive 
surgery in Mayo. Sally B. is home after neck infusion surgery and is still in pain. Marilyn’s brother needs prayers. Marilyn 
led us in prayer regarding all illnesses and for all  of us. 

 
     Manager Al Septrion was not present at the meeting. Lynn Marie and Marilyn are meeting with Al and District Manager 
Steve Puckett today. Discussion will be about their list of 27+ issues that have not been handled yet here at the TIP. 
Procedures are confusing. 

 
  Vehicle tags are still being distributed by a residents’ committee throughout the TIP.  Palm tree cutters began trimming 
on Friday and hopefully continuing until all trees are trimmed. Thirsty Thursday will be at La Margarita's-2 on Veterans and 
Ferguson. 

 
       Meeting adjourned at 9: 
 

 

Al’s Notes 

Tipo Texas Manager via wildercorp.onmicrosoft.com  
 

   

  
Good morning and welcome 
  
We have 184 Guests on 131 Sites 
  
Just a couple notes from the Office 
 
Palm trees are finally started being cut. 
 
The signup sheet is still up in the main hall,  the date is September the 7

th
, for the Flu shots and still not confirmed if they 

are going to have the covid vaccine. 
 
Hopefully all goes well and we don’t have to shut down as we are scheduled for our Dances to start up September the 
1

st
 (Wed) for the season and are going to need volunteers to help with the ticket sales, 50/50 and concession’s 

 
Please let us know if your interested in helping in this area.  Thank you, Cesar  and  Kathy will appreciate any help given 
for sure. 
 
We still need to be aware of our surrounding and mask up if not vaccinated for our and others protection. 
 
About all I have have a great day and safe travels if your traveling 
  
Al 

 

 
Pam’s Notes 
 

Good Tuesday Afternoon.  The weather in Central IL has been very nice.  In the high 60's 
in the morning and up to the 80's in the afternoon.  My kind of weather.  
  
   I am flying back to Houston next week for tests and scans.  I will find out then if this 
experimental drug is working.  I have been feeling fine.  I've kept busy working in the 
yard...I don't want to forget how to trim some shrubs and bushes.  I know there will be 

https://support.google.com/mail/answer/1311182?hl=en
http://wildercorp.onmicrosoft.com/


some work to be done back at the Tip.  Fingers crossed and prayers needed for next 
week's visit to the hospital.   
 

    I was kept informed of Larry Gillem's update.  The plan was for him to come home 
today.  His throat is sore from the radiation and he has a feeding tube that will be 
hopefully removed if he gets home.   Their address is 417 41st Avenue, South Saint 
Cloud, MN 56301  Prayers for his recovery. 
 

   So I will close wishing all a good week.  Pam 
 


